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ASSOCIATION OF POLICE AUTHORITIES COMMENTS ON QUARTERLY 

CRIME STATISTICS 
The Association of Police Authorities (APA) welcomed quarterly British Crime Survey (BCS) and recorded figures released today (22/1/09) which show that the risk of becoming a victim of crime at 23 percent remains stable.
APA Chairman Bob Jones said: “The risk of becoming a victim of crime still remains at an historical low since the BCS was introduced over 25 years ago.  It is notable that the number of crimes recorded by police still continues to fall, by three percent compared to the same period last year, along with recorded violence against the person down even further – by six percent over the same period. This is good news for communities everywhere, although it is important to remember that, even with these decreases, every single crime has a negative impact on the victim.  We must seek to do whatever we can to reduce people’s likelihood yet further of becoming a victim of crime”
“The combination of these figures will both bring and build confidence in communities everywhere, despite the common perception, often influenced by the media - that crime is on the increase, it is in fact the reverse that is true as all the evidence clearly shows.
With the need to continue to maintain public trust and confidence in the data provided, the APA, along with the Home Office and ACPO fully supports the move towards quality assurance and standards on specific areas of violent crime.”
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· For further information please contact APA Communications Manager, Chris Cairns on 020 7664 3174. 
· The Association of Police Authorities (APA) represents all police authorities in England, Wales and Northern Ireland, as well as the British Transport Police Authority and the Civil Nuclear Police Authority.   

· Local police authorities, along with the Home Secretary and chief officers of police, make up the tripartite relationship which is responsible for the governance of policing in England and Wales. 
· Police authorities are made up of local people: a mix of local councillors, magistrates and independent members (selected from the community) represent the views of local communities.  

· The job of Police Authorities is to:

· appoint (and, if necessary, dismiss)  chief constables and senior police officers 

· consult with local communities to find out what they want the local police to do

· set the budget for their police force, and decide how much local people should pay for policing in the local council tax 

· set the strategic direction for policing locally and decide what the police should focus attention on locally based on their consultations with local communities 

· make sure the police force is continuing to do a  better job
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